
 
 

 

 

September 5, 2022 

 
 

MS. MARIA LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO III 
Director 
Ecosystems Research and Development Bureau 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
4031 College, Los Baños, Laguna 

 
Dear Director Ferrer: 

 
Greetings from the Department of Tourism MIMAROPA! 

 

We are pleased to inform you that the 3rd quarter MIMAROPA Regional Tourism 
Committee (MRTC) meeting will be held on 23 September 2022 at 9:30 a.m. via 
zoom application. 

 
The Committee would like to request you or your duly authorized representative to 
present the status of the Carrying Capacity Studies for Puerto Princesa Underground 
River (PPUR), El Nido, and Coron in Palawan, and Puerto Galera in Mindoro 
Oriental. In such a manner, we could enjoin the said Local Government Units to 
adopt the results of CarCap through the issuance of a Resolution. 

 
The zoom details for our online meeting are stated below: 
Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89093645503?pwd=NHY1RHprOXBDQUo3cTdPUVIvNkFTQT09 

Meeting ID: 890 9364 5503    Passcode: MRTC 
 

We enclosed a copy of the provisional agenda for your reference. 
 

Ms. Faye Angeli Reyes of DOT MIMAROPA will coordinate with your representative 
regarding the presentation being requested. Likewise, Ms. Reyes can be reached at 
mobile numbers (0906) 272-4743 or by email at tdd.mimaropa@gmail.com. 

 

Thank you in anticipation of your favorable response. 

Very truly yours, 

Date: 2022.09.07 

22:37:35 +08'00' 

ATTY. BEVIENNE G. MALATEO 
Regional Director 
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